United States Court of Appeals for the Fourth Circuit 434 FAYETTEVILLE STREET, SUITE 2145



CHAMBERS OF JAMES ANDREW WYNN CIRCUIT JUDGE

TELEPHONE (919) 828-2189

December 13, 2024

RALEIGH, NORTH CAROLINA 27601

The Honorable Joseph R. Biden, Jr. President of the United States
The White House
Washington, DC 20500

Dear Mr. President:

I write to advise that, after careful consideration, I have decided to continue in regular active service as a United States Circuit Judge for the Fourth Circuit. As a result of that decision, I respectfully withdraw my letter to you of January 5, 2024. I apologize for any inconvenience I may have caused.

Sincerely,

James Andrew Wynn

cc:

Chief Justice John G. Roberts, Jr.

Chief Judge Albert Diaz

Judges of the Fourth Circuit

Judge Robert J. Conrad, Jr., Director of the Administrative Office

John S. Cooke, Director of the Federal Judicial Center

James N. Ishida, Circuit Executive

Nwamaka C. Anowi, Clerk of the Court

Joseph T. Phillips, Chief of the Judicial Services Office

Carol S. Sefren, Chief of the Judges Compensation and Retirement Division